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Welcome Back! 

 
Welcome back to Abbey Primary 

from all of the staff. We hope 
that you have enjoyed the 

summer break. It has been 
wonderful to see all of the 
children coming into school so 

positively.  
 

We are passionate about 
providing all the children with a 

motivating and inspiring 
curriculum. Within the next couple of weeks, you will receive the curriculum 
map for your child’s year group. We will also be inviting you into school to a 

curriculum meeting where you can find out about the new changes to our 
curriculum and meet the teachers (Please see the dates in the diary section 

below).  
 
As Covid restrictions have now been lifted, we are adjusting to getting back to 

a new normality. We appreciate your support during this transitional time. We 
are continuing with our increased cleaning regime; staff continue to take 

lateral flow tests and necessary precautions and we continue to encourage 
good hand hygiene from everyone. 
 

No doubt you will have noticed the exciting changes that are beginning to take 
place within the school. The building was decorated inside and out over the 

holidays and the children have returned to freshly painted classrooms. Much of 
the flooring has now been changed from carpet to lino and this will continue 
over the next year. We cannot wait to show you how fresh the building is now 

looking.  
 

 

 

New Staff 
 
We would like to welcome Miss Beers who will be joining Year 4 as a Teaching 
Assistant. We know she is going to be an excellent addition to the team. 

 

 

Important PE Information 
 

Wearing PE kits to school on PE days last year, was a huge positive as it 
helped to increase learning time, took away anxieties about changing in school 

and meant that there was a huge reduction in needing to replace a lost kit! We 
have decided to continue this so the children will be expected to wear their PE 
kit to school when they have PE lessons.  



 

The children will have 1 PE session each week as detailed below: 
 
Nursery – Friday 

Reception – Thursday 
Year 1 – Tuesday 

Year 2 – Monday 
Year 3 – Monday 
Year 4 – Tuesday 

Year 5 – Friday 
Year 6 – Wednesday 

 
The children need to wear a t-shirt that indicates which House Group (Earth, 
Water, Fire & Air) they are in. We are aware that Stitch Design are experienc-

ing delays in supplying the new t-shirt colours – please don’t worry, the chil-
dren will be able to wear a coloured provided (provided in school) until the col-

oured t-shirts are available.  

 

 

Recommended Read 
 

‘The Colour Monster Goes to School’ by Anna Llenas 

Follow The Colour Monster on a brand-new 
adventure, as he navigates his way through his first 

day at school! 
Anna Llenas's popular Colour Monster is back, and 

this time he's heading off to school! But what exactly 
is school? A spooky castle filled with terrifying 
animals? A place in the sky, amongst the rainbows 

and clouds? 
From music lessons, to lunchtime, to making new friends, the Colour Monster's 

first day of school is filled with exciting new adventures. 
 

This book is recommended for children between the ages of 4 and 7. 

 

 

Action for Happiness Calendar 
Self-Care September 

 
Self-care isn't selfish, it's essential. No-one's perfect. But so often we 
compare our insides to other people's outsides. This month we're encouraging 

everyone to be kinder to themselves (as well as others), especially when 
things go wrong. Self-care increases our resilience and helps us get more out 

of life. It also helps us accept others as they are too.  
 

Action for Happiness 
 

 

 

https://www.actionforhappiness.org/september


Online safety – Back to school online safety tips! 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://nationalonlinesafety.com/hub/view/guide/back-to-school 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

https://nationalonlinesafety.com/hub/view/guide/back-to-school


KS2 Fruit 
 

Children in Years 3, 4 5 and 6 may bring 
in a piece of fruit as a playtime snack.  

 
Children in Years 1 and 2 receive a piece 
of fruit through the ‘Schools Fruit and 

Vegetable’ scheme which is a government 
programme funded by the Department of 

Health. 

 

 

 

PTA News 

 
Our lovely PTA are in search of new members. If you would like to become in-
volved please speak to Claire Bradford (Mum of Jack (Y5) & Arthur (Y2)) or 

Kelly Booth (Mum of Lilly-Mae (Y6), Lola-Rose (Y3) & Loui-Dean (YR)) or email 
Mrs Bedforth or Mrs Morris. The PTA have previously organised many exciting 

events that have raised funds to purchase a variety of items that benefit all of 
the children in the school.  

 

 

‘Jeans for Genes’ Day 
 

On Friday 17th September, we are inviting the children to 

come to school wearing their jeans, alongside their Abbey 
Primary jumper. We are asking for a £1 donation to 

support the ‘Jeans for Genes’ charity.  
 

We know that 1 in every 25 children has a genetic disorder – roughly one child 
in every class! Some genetic disorders are apparent at birth while others are 
diagnosed at different stages throughout childhood, adolescence and some-

times into adulthood, having a devastating impact on individuals and their 
families. 



The Jeans for Genes campaign raises awareness of the daily challenges faced 

by those living with a genetic disorder and raises money to fund projects that 
make a tangible difference to the lives of those affected. 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 



 

Dates for your Diary 
  

Academic Year 2021-2022 

Friday 17th September – ‘Jeans for Genes’ Day 
Friday 17th to Monday 20th September – Year 6 PGL trip 

Monday 27th September - Year 1 Curriculum meeting (2.30-3.00pm) 
Tuesday 28th September – Year 2 Curriculum meeting (2.30-3.00pm) 
Wednesday 29th September – Year 3 Curriculum meeting (2.30-3.00pm) 

Thursday 30th September – Year 4 Curriculum meeting (2.30-3.00pm) 
Friday 1st October – Year 5 Curriculum meeting (2.30-3.00pm) 

Monday 4th October – Year 6 Curriculum meeting (2.30-3.00pm)  
Thursday 7th October – Individual Photographs 
Tuesday 12th October – Years 5 and 6 Wellbeing workshops 

Wednesday 13th October – Year 3 and 4 Wellbeing workshops 
Thursday 14th October – Years 1 and 2 Wellbeing workshops 

 
Monday 25th to Friday 29th October – school closed for half-term 
 

Monday 1st November – school closed for staff training (INSET Day) 
Tuesday 2nd November – school closed for staff training (INSET Day) 

Wednesday 10th November – Parents Evening (3.30-6.50pm) 
Thursday 11th November – Parents Evening (3.30-4.50pm) 
Friday 17th December – Last day of term – early finish for all children (in-

cluding Nursery) 
 

 

 

And finally…. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 


